Minutes of the Annual Meeting

Elk Stream Ranch Property Owners Association (ESRPOA)

August 8, 2009

Location: Mary and Keith Payden’s Barn

Lots Represented in Person

Phyllis and Barry Stone
Doug and Laurel Hoover

Alan and Anne Meininger

Keith and Mary Payden

Steve and Gem Boone

Philip and Linda Walters

Gregory and Pat Schamaun
Lots Represented by Proxy

Joseph Barela and Scott Stevens

Dale Ellen and Beatrice Redies

Louise Lawson

Jim Albertand Janette Logan

Robert Hoy
Gary and Betsy Queen

William, FrancesM. And Julia Powell

Richard and Ann Donaldson

Marla Gibbs

Carl and Mendy Jackson

Tom and Linda Brown

Paul Czaplicki

Richard and Lenore Kremen

Darren Andrew George

Janice Feingold

Odin Christensen and Phyllis Lucas
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The meeting started at 1:05 pm with the President Doug Hoover thanking Keith and Mary Payden for again hosting the Annual Meeting. Doug then introduced and thanked all of the Board and committee members who served during the last year.
Board of Directors

Doug Hoover President

Steve Boone Vice President
Barry Stone Secretary/Treasurer

Design Review Committee

Philip Walters Chairperson

Steve Boone

Doug Hoover

Property Management Committee
Keith Payden Chairperson

Philip Walters
Barry Stone

Odin Christensen

Doug Hoover

Determination of Quorum

The tally of attendance and proxy representatives was taken with 25 lots represented which exceeded the number of 18 required for a simple quorum needed to make the meeting official.

Approval Of Minutes
The Minutes of the 2008 Annual Meeting were presented and voted on and unanimously approved to accept the Minutes as presented.

Treasurer’s Report

Barry Stone presented the Treasurers report prepared by the Assistant Treasurer Odin Christensen. As of August 1, 2009 the ESRPOA was in solid financial condition with a balance in the savings and checking account at Mancos Valley Bank of $59,728.80. Expenses for the past year were $40,450.00 and income of $44,500.00. There were no special assessments for the last year.  There was some discussion about the balance in the bank and it was explained that the dues are collected in March but the expenses will be made during the next year and some bills have not been received yet. Also it was agreed by the membership and the Board of Directors a few years ago that the reserve monies should be accumulated over a number of years to an amount about equal to our annual expenses. Our Reserve is now at about $16,000. All present unanimously voted to approve the treasurer’s report.
Design Review Committee Report

Steve Boone presented the DRC Report that was prepared by Philip Walters. 

Lot 12 – The Schamaun’s exterior lighting plan was approved, completing the design approval process for the Schamaun residence. Inspection of the exterior was found to be in accordance with the approved plans.
Lot 23 – The Payden’s plan for exterior lighting at their gate was approved contingent upon using a down light design with 65 watt maximum light bulbs and an automatic timer cutoff.

Lot 23 – The Boone’s plans for a new residence on their lot was approved with the condition that details of driveway drainage, exterior finish colors, exterior lighting fixtures, and landscape plans must be submitted for approval prior to beginning those phases of construction.
Annual Inspection – An annual inspection of all properties within Elk Stream Ranch was performed and no non-conforming improvements were found.

The DRC report was unanimously approved.  

Web Site Status

Alan Scott reported that the Domain Name has been secured for 9 more years . He urged all committees to post meeting reports and announcements.

Property Management Committee

Keith Payden presented the PMC report. Snow plowing exceeded  budget by 13% due to heavy snow falls and maintaining all of G.3 and Road 46.4 thru the winter as there are now two residences at the top of the ridge. Road grading and bar ditch maintenance has been done and the roads are in good condition.  Weed control has been done thru a contact with Tres Mesa for 25 lots and the volunteer efforts of Phyllis and Odie for the remaining 10 lots of the lower canyon. With this volunteer effort the weed control budget has been maintained at the same level as previous years  with increased effectiveness. A special thanks to Odie and Phyllis for their work. Fire Mitigation has continued using the Community Wildfire State Grant matching fund to do brush removal and clearing as identified in our wildfire master plan. Three homeowners have taken advantage of this plan and three more are in process. Philip Walters has received an additional one year extension for the grant now ending in September 2010. The rest of the owners identified in the plan are encouraged to take advantage of the program funding to complete work on their properties. The Grazing Lease was again with Johnny Tom for grazing his sheep and goats during the spring and early summer with a return in the fall for a brief period. Next year the committee will evaluate whether cattle grazing might be considered but the intention is to continue with a grazing program. The PMC also investigated repair or replacement of the cattle guard at our gate but it has been decided to delay any action as the guard can be used as is and is in no danger of failure now.  
Election of a new member for the Board of Directors

Doug opened the nominations for the open position and Alan Scott was nominated and seconded followed by the closing of nominations. A secret ballot was then taken and Alan was unanimously elected for a term of three years.

Budget for 2009/2010

Barry presented the budget for the new year with only small changes to keep the annual dues the same as last year. Road repair was increased $1000, snow removal was increased $1000 and fire hazard mitigation was reduced $2000. The budget was unanimously approved
Meeting adjournment

Next Year’s meeting was moved to Aug 7th which is the first Saturday in August since the second Saturday when we have traditional held our meeting would be later in the month. This change is in accordance with our bylaws. As always, all members will receive notification at least one month before the meeting.

The meeting was adjourned at 1:50 PM followed by a luncheon served at the Payden’s barn
Respectfully submitted

Barry Stone 

ESRPOA Secretary/ Treasurer

